
 
 

May 3, 2024 
 
Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for the San Diego County Shoreline (Oceanside), CA in fiscal year 
2025. 
 
The entity to receive funding for this project is the Los Angeles District of the U.S. Army Corps 
of Engineers, located at 915 Wilshire Blvd., Los Angeles, CA 90017. This funding would be 
used to investigate mitigation for the erosion and other impacts resulting from the construction of 
Camp Pendleton Harbor in Oceanside, California, as a wartime measure. 
 
This is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the construction of the federal harbor has 
caused local impacts to the beaches of the City of Oceanside, which serve not only the 
community of Oceanside, but also the inland cities of Vista, San Marcos, and Escondido. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by the 
Water Resources Development Act of 2000, Section 414 and directed to be completed 
expeditiously in the Water Resources Development Act of 2020, Section 202. 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 
 
 
     Sincerely, 

 
     Mike Levin 
     Member of Congress 
 
 
 


